April 13, 2015

The Taylor County Board of Supervisors met in regular session, with Doug Horton, Jerry Murphy, Charles Ambrose and County Auditor Bonny Baker present.

After roll call the Board approved the agenda for today's meeting and the minutes of the last meeting.

A motion was made by Murphy and seconded by Horton to approve **Resolution 2015-16.** This resolution transfers \$59,301.33 from the rural service fund to the secondary road fund. This amount includes \$4,944.63 deposited in the rural service fund by local option sales & services tax. The motion carried 3-0.

The Board went to the Law enforcement Center site to view the progress of the project.

Alice Johnson, Jim Rowe and County Engineer Eldon Rike met with the Board in regard to road concerns in Athelstan. Johnson would like to know when the county is going to put down gravel. Rowe said all streets in town have been rocked two years ago. Johnson said there is a culvert caving in on Walnut Street. Rowe will check the culvert this afternoon. The Board will check out the gravel situation.

No further business came before the Board at this time and the meeting adjourned subject to call.

Attest:

Bonny Baker, Taylor County Auditor Charles Ambrose, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors